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HLS Acquires Maple Grove Lots  
Shuford Family Gift Helps Protect Historic Site  

South Lot Adjacent to HLS Duplex  

     Hickory Landmarks Society recently held 

its 46th Annual Meeting.  Members and 

guests met at Paramount Classic Cars, a 

vintage car museum in the former Clayton 

Marcus furniture building. Members and  
(Continued on Page 4) 
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Joanne Shuford  

(1929-2013)  

     Joanne Shuford, long time supporter and friend of the Hickory Landmarks 

Society passed away on May 31 at Frye Regional Medical Center.  Born 

March 28, 1929, to the late William Cordell White and Opal Potter White in 

Salem, Va., the family moved to Bryson City and Asheville before settling in 

Hickory. She graduated from Salem College in 1951 with a degree in Home 

Economics.  

     Joanne was very active with Hickory Landmarks Society, working tirelessly 

to help preserve historic homes and the heritage of Hickory and the region. 

She and her husband Wade Hampton Shuford, Jr. were honored last 

November for those efforts by HLS. She was an avid and faithful supporter 

and alumus of Salem College (Winston-Salem), and was recognized by them 

for her major part in the renovation and preservation of the 18th c. Single 

Sister's House. She shared so much support and love with her family and 

friends and will be greatly missed.  

Hickory Landmarks Society, as well as a 

buffer for any future neighborhood 

development.  òWe are so excited to be the 

recipient of the Shuford familyõs generosityó, 

said HLS Executive Director Patrick Daily.  

òThis planned gift seemed a natural one to 

them, and to us. It reflects their continuing 

support of our work.  We are very grateful.ó 

     Maple Grove was originally established 

as a dairy by Adolphus L. Shuford (1832-

1885), who purchased and merged several  
(Continued on Page 5) 

 

     The Hickory Landmarks Society has received a charitable 

donation of two tracts of land adjacent to historic Maple Grove on 

2nd St. NE in Hickory.  The parcels, totaling 1.05 acres, were given 

by Mr. and Mrs. Wade Hampton Shuford of Hickory.  They were 

officially deeded in August to HLS by Mr. Shuford.  The land will be 

used for continuing education and mission-related purposes by the 



 
 

        

          

           

                Reminiscences on a Southern Lady  
  
     It was not long after their return from Virginia in 1984 when Joanne Shuford 

and her husband Hamp became re-acquainted with Maple Grove and the Hick-

ory Landmarks Society.   As a young man growing up across the road on Fifth 

Avenue, Wade Hampton Shuford Jr.  (òHampó as so many people fondly know 

him) spent plenty of time here around his grandparentsõ house we call Maple 

Grove.  It was then owned by the Boyd family.   In 1970  Hampõs mother, fol-

lowing the wishes of his recently deceased father Wade Hampton Shuford Sr., 

arranged for the contribution that made possible the purchase of Maple Grove 

by the Hickory Landmarks Society.  

     Joanne immediately immersed herself in the inner workings, mission activi-

ties, policy making and non-profit corporate service to our organization: 

(including 9 years as a Board Director, Recording Secretary (1984-1986) and 

1st Vice President (1986-1988).  In 1994 she became one of only four people 

to be honored as Trustee Emeritus by the Hickory Landmarks Society.  Current 

and older records show an amazing amount of volunteer service.  Maple Grove 

became a part of Joanneõs life. 

     My acquaintance with Joanne Shuford began almost immediately upon arri-

val here as executive director of the Hickory Landmarks Society in 1996.   To-

gether with Hamp, and with the late Adrian Shuford and his wife Dorothy, they 

hosted a welcoming dinner for Donna and me.  All were rightly curious to know 

who these new people were, asking how I would lead HLS into the future.  

Turns out I could immediately òconnectó with Joanne, since both of us couples 

lived and worked in Virginia simultaneously.  For my part, I immediately recog-

nized a truly Southern lady.  After all I married one, from Texas. 

     In April of 1996 the third Heritage Days at Maple Grove event for school 

children came along.  There was Joanne, always smiling, in her bright blue, 

ruffled ante-bellum (or was it colonial?) style costume, helping with living his-

tory interpretation.  Since its inception in 1994, Joanne and Hamp have por-

trayed Mr. & Mrs. Adolphus Shuford in costume, telling the story of the way it 

was here at Maple Grove in the 1800õs.  All told over 20,000 fourth grade stu-

dents were educated and entertained during those years.  She helped make 

Heritage Days what it is today.   That handmade costume is now a part of our 

permanent museum collection, having been recently donated to HLS by Mr. 

Shuford. 

     Joanne (together with Hamp) was among the best supporters of our educa-

tional programs and fundraising events.  She had been a docent guide since 

the 1980õs when our museum interpretive programs were just beginning, giv-

ing tours to countless visitors to Maple Grove.    I nearly always saw her at our 

home and garden tours, Christmas open houses, lectures, book sponsorship 

events, symposia, annual meetings, historic sites bus tours, and of course our 

annual Victorian Dinners.      

     For 25 years Joanne and Hamp have been underwriting the cost of grounds 

keeping here.   Grass cutting, seeding, tree and hedge pruning, plantings, 

blowing leaves from these tremendous trees, all of this and more.  As most of 

you know maintaining grounds is expensive and I can easily say that tens of 

thousands of dollars over these years were donated to the Hickory Landmarks 

Society for this purpose.  I cannot tell you how many times Joanne would qui-

etly arrive at Maple Grove, walking around by herself to see how things looked.  

We had a lawn care service that she helped select, and made sure they were 

providing the services we needed.  Without a doubt we owe the beauty of the 

grounds of Maple Grove and the preservation of the Shuford ancestral home 

to the leadership, stewardship, generosity of Joanne and Hamp Shuford.  

     If you can read this up in heaven Joanne, know that we will continue to work 

hard and manage.  Your memory and your spirit lives on here.   

                     Patrick Daily 
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Mission Statement 
 

The Mission of the 

 Hickory Landmarks Society 

 is to serve the Hickory region by leading 

 in the protection of historically or  

architecturally significant neighborhoods, 

individual landmarks and traditions.  

 

We do this through education, advocacy,  

property management, and ensuring  

responsible historic preservation  as part of 

community growth. 



     The Hickory Landmarks Society re-

cently kicked off its annual membership 

drive, which runs from September 15 ð 

October 14.  Coordinating this yearõs drive 

is Membership Committee Chair Bob 

Walker. 

     The Hickory Landmarks Society is the 

one and only organization in our city 

whose purpose is to lead the community 

in the protection of historically and archi-

tecturally significant neighborhoods, land-

marks and cultural traditions. Founded in 

1968, HLS continues to be at the fore-

front of historic preservation efforts in 

Hickory.  Numerous century-old buildings 

owe their survival to the Hickory Land-

marks Society. Countless property owners 

have benefited from technical advice, 

advocacy efforts, and preservation educa-

tion programs.  

   Hickory Landmarks Society owns and 

operates Maple Grove, the oldest stand-

ing frame house in Hickory, and the J. 

Summie Propst House, one of the most 

architecturally unique houses in the city. 

Both are restored to their original glory 

and are open to the public. Each year area 

school children tour Propst House and 

nearly 1200 fourth graders enjoy spring 

Heritage Days at Maple Grove. Both 

events are free of charge and provide an 

incomparable opportunity for the students  

to learn about life in Catawba County in 

the late 19th Century. Houkõs Chapel, an 

1888 frame chapel in Fairview Cemetery 

is the most recent addition to the sites 

owned by the organization. HLS also ac-

tively collects and maintains an archive of 

materials pertaining to the history of the 

area, which is accessible for public use.  

     The organization depends on support 

from the community in order to maintain 

its properties, educate young people, and 

provide quality programming. Plans for 

the coming year feature a bus trip to High 

Point, the 34th annual poinsettia sale, 

and the Romance of the Home and Gar-

den tour in the spring of 2014. Member-

ship benefits include discount merchan-

dise, a quarterly newsletter & other mail-

ings full of preservation-related news you 

can use, and more.   

     Membership levels begin at $25. For 

more information about membership in 

the Hickory Landmarks Society or its pro-

grams, contact HLS at 322-4731.  

    Hickory Landmarks Society is a funded 

affiliate of the United Arts Council of Ca-

tawba County.  

   The Hickory Landmarks Societyõs fourth 

publication, a childrenõs book, will be 

released to the public in early November. 

Nora And the Maple Grove Dairy: Growing 

Up In 19th c. Hickory, North Carolina is a 

fact-based fictional story of a child in 19th 

century Hickory Tavern, written by the late 

Jeanie Sullivan, former educator and 

museum guide, and illustrated by artist 

Robert Winter. The 66-page bi-lingual 

book is being published posthumously by 

the Hickory Landmarks Society.  It is a 

second of a trilogy surrounding the early 

life of Maple Grove resident Nora Shuford. 

     Nora and the Maple Grove Dairy will be 

sold at Maple Grove museum and 

selected stores in the Hickory region. A 

limited number of copies were printed.  

The project is funded in part by a grant 

from the United Arts Council of Catawba 

County through the North Carolina Arts 

Council, with funding from the State of 

North Carolina and the National 

Endowment for the Arts, by contributions 

and with HLS revolving book funds.  The 

publication is being offered as a special 

membership promotion this Fall. Retail 

price for non-members is expected to be 

$15.    

     òWe are excited about this book 

because of the people who helped make 

it happenó, said Patrick Daily, Executive 

Director. òIt started with an idea and a 

dream back in 2007. I wish Jeanie could 

still be here to see her works finished.  

Maybe she is here.ó Mrs. Sullivan, a 

former Board member of HLS, was serving 

Membership Drive  

Begins!  

New HLS Publication To Be Released  
Book Signing at Maple Grove November 17.  

as Docent Guild Coordinator when she 

passed away months before publication 

of the first book, Noraõs Dream.   

     Nora Shuford (1875-1966) was one 

of twelve children of Adolphus Lafayette 

and Mary Adelaide Lindsay Shuford. 

She was born in Hickory Tavern. In 

1883 she moved with her family to 

Maple Grove, a farmstead on the 

outskirts of Hickory. As a teenager, Nora 

attended nearby Claremont Female 

College. After her marriage to William 

Self, the couple lived in Lenoir. She is 

buried at Oakwood Cemetery. The book 

is designed for children in the 2nd ð 4th 

grade levels. It tells the story of young 

Nora as she shares her love for the 

famous Jersey cattle that were part of 

the earliest development of dairy farms 

in North Carolina .    

    Dr. Robert Winter, professor emeritus 

of art at Lenoir-Rhyne University in 

Hickory, created the many unique color 

illustrations used in Noraõs and the 

Maple Grove Dairy and Noraõs Dream. 

In addition, he contributed expertise in 

the Spanish language translation.  Dr. 

Winter and Jeanieõs husband Douglas 

Sullivan will be on hand at Maple Grove 

to sign books  on Sunday afternoon, 

November  17 from 1:30 until 4:30 pm.  

Your 2013 Special Membership 

Offer! 

(available November 17) 
 

Nora and the 
Maple Grove Dairy 

Growing Up in 19th c. Hickory 
by Jeanie Sullivan 

illustrated by Robert Winter 

 
32 pp, softcover book- $15.00 retail 

© 2013 by the Hickory Landmarks Society 

 
A fact based, fictional story of young 

Nora Shuford, daughter of a prominent 

pioneer family in Hickory Tavern.  

Combined English/Spanish narratives  

 
New Members: Free 

Membership Level Upgrade: Free  

Current members: Discount according to 

membership level. 



guests enjoyed a tour of the museum. 

Owner Benny Yount was commended for 

his adaptive reuse of a historic building.  

     A featured part of the event was the 

presentation of annual awards. Three 

Preservation Awards were given this 

year. In the Residential Category an 

award went to Angela Beaver Simmons 

for the preservation of the 1938 

Whisnant House. In the category of 

Commercial Structure awards went to 

Mike Kelly, Jr. and the Hickory Real 

Estate Group for the commercial 

adaptation of the (1886) William Wilfong 

House and to Hollar Hosiery Landlord 

corporation for the rehabilitation of the 

(1930õs)  Hollar Hosiery Mills.  

    The 2013 Frances Moody Volunteer of 

the Year Award for outstanding service 

went to Robert Spuller. Bob served on 

the planning committee for the Shuford 

Tribute dinner in 2012. He serves as a 

docent at Propst House and volunteers 

at Maple Grove for Heritage Days. He 

also helps with mailings and has 

delivered poinsettias.  Bob and his wife 

Alice are longtime members and 

supporters of Hickory Landmarks 

Societyõs programs.  

    The Hickory Landmarks Society Board 

of Directors also named new members 

for 2013-2014. Joining the Board for a  

3-year term are  Robert Rowe, Robert 

Walker, Albert Keiser, Jr., Lanny Huffman 

and Jean Hefner. Betty Petersen joins 

the Board to complete a 2-year term. 

Monty Matthews was re-elected to a 

second term on the Board.  

     Outgoing President Sam Hunt 

expressed thanks to departing Board 

members  Kennie Shuford, Shirley 

Burton, Jennifer Helton and Barbara 

Herman for their services. Mr. Hunt also 

departed as a Board Director.   Officers 

for 2013-14 are: Monty Matthews, 

President; Werner Schulz, Vice President; 

Carlene Crawford, Secretary, Jim 

Gregory, Treasurer; and Sam Hunt, Ex 

Officio, Past President.  

     HLS Executive Director Patrick Daily 

presented his annual report to the 

membership, noting the successful 

restoration of the Boy Scout Cabin in 

Rotary Park, and ongoing efforts to save 

the Piedmont Wagon building and the 

John Eckard House.  HLS also made an 

unsuccessful effort to save the Henry 

Link house.  Two upcoming projects were 

announced: the restoration of the pantry 

at Maple Grove and a second childrenõs  
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